
TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

 

“The end of Satan has come.” Mark 3.20-35 

SCRIPTURE MESSAGE:  Jesus is speaking about future 
leaders in his Church who prophesy, cast out demons, and 
accomplish deeds of power in the cause of Christ without 
stopping to reflect on whether they are obeying 
Jesus.  They may be busy with programs while neglecting 
people; busy preparing sermons while neglecting prayer, or 
doing great things in Jesus' name while neglecting 
Jesus.  They have forgotten the fact that doing Father's will 
is crucial to salvation. Doing Father's will requires from all 
Christians – leaders and followers. Doing the Father's will 
also requires us all   1) to let His light in us shine forth so 
that people may see our good works and give glory to the 
Father, to keep and teach the commandments, to deal with 
anger and to resolve conflict, to maintain proper marital 
relationships, to act in generous and loving ways, to 
forgive, and to refrain from judgment.  Not profession of 
faith but practice: Sincerity in a Christian can be 
demonstrated not by what he says but by what he 
practices.  Fine words can never be a substitute for fine 
deeds.  There is a very big difference between paying lip 
service to something and really living it out.  There are 
many people around who say that they are followers of 
Jesus  but whose lives do little to show they are. Jesus 
tells us that those who talk the talk without walking the 
walk will not enter the kingdom of heaven. A Christian 
should not be like politicians, car dealers or 
advertising executives whose talk is cheap and whose 
promises are not to be trusted or taken seriously.  There is 
only one proof of love, and that proof is obedience to God's 
words.  Faith without practice is a contradiction in terms, 
and love without obedience is impossibility.  We may 
deceive men with our words, but we cannot deceive God 
who reads our hearts.  That is why St. James advises 
us, "Be doers of the word, and not hearers only, deceiving 
yourselves" (James 1: 22). 
 
PRAYERS FOR THOSE WHO ARE ILL: Please pray for:  
Reggie Bernardo, Armand L’Anglais, Fr. Martin, Hilda 
Armstrong, Gerard Parker, Valerie Cooper, Mary Lambert, 
Denis & Norma Savage, Dorothy Meaney, Stella Alberry, 
Heidi Reid, Gerald & Irene Moriarty, Bibin John, Leone 
McIntyre, Justin Lefave, Ann Ruigrok, Maurice Belec, 
Margaret Smith, Grant Marshall, Margrite Dezainde, John 
Beriau, Debbie Freer, Shelley McCaffrey, Stella Popek,  
Brian Brougham and Ronald Roy. 
 
PAPAL PRAYERS FOR JUNE:  Let us pray that social 
networks may work towards the inclusiveness which 
respects others for their differences. 
 
RECEIVING THE BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST:  The 
faithful may receive the Eucharist in both Species at all 
Masses next weekend – June 16-17. 
 
 
 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
JUNE 9 - 17, 2018 

 
Saturday, June 9 
 

 
5:15 p.m. 

 
Our Parishioners 

 
Sunday, June 10 
 

 
8:30 a.m. 

 
Bill and Marguerite 
Clifford 

  
10:00 a.m. 

 
Jacqueline Brougham- 
Bishop 

 
Tuesday, June 12 

 
6:30 p.m. 

 
Nancy Marshall 

 
Wednesday, June 13 

 
9:00 a.m. 

 
Deceased members of 
the Grant family 

 
Thursday, June 14 

 
8:30 a.m. 

 
Bob Visneski 

 
Friday, June 15 
 

 
9:40 a.m. 

 
Deceased members of 
the Cadieux family 

 
Saturday, June 16 

 
5:15 p.m. 

 
Robert Gladu 

 
Sunday, June 17 

 
8:30 a.m. 

 
Our Parishioners 

  
10:00 a.m. 

 
Jean Noel 

The Sanctuary Candle burns this week for: 
Jacqueline Brougham-Bishop 

 

Weekly Target: 
$3500.00 
 

Actual Offering –  
June 3:  $ 3833.45 
 

Operating  
Surplus:  $ 333.45 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR CONFIRMANDI: The 
Church welcomes the following young people who were 
confirmed by Archbishop Brendan O’Brien last Sunday: 
Kaileb Andre, Hayley Annable, Finley Brown, Haley Carter, 
Issabel Charbonneau, Sienna Cindric-Myers, Lauren Davis, 
Zayne DiMaria, Arriana Diokno, Ethan Ferguson-Knapp, 
Rane Gibbs, Andon Gill, Reed Hutton, Eva Labelle, Megan 
Myers, Joshua O’Keefe, Andrew Plaschka, Keiko Storr, 
Allie White and Theodore Zajac. What a blessed event! 
Congratulations and join us as fully pledged members of 
the Church. 
 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING PARISH EVENTS 

DATE TIME EVENT 

Sunday, June 10 
After 10 a.m. 

Mass 

 
50

th
 Anniversary  

Father Brian Martin 
Coffee Social 

Tuesday, June 12 7:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus 

Wednesday, June 13 
9:30 – 11:00 

a.m. 
Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

Thursday, June 14 
9:30 – 11:00 

a.m. 
Prayer Group  
in the Chapel 

 
 
 
 



JUNE 10, 2018 

 

 

Please support our bulletin advertisers. 

MINISTRY SCHEDULES 

MASS TIMES HOSPITALITY LECTORS 
EXTRAORDINARY 

MINISTERS 
ALTAR SERVERS 

Saturday, June 16 
5:15 p.m. 

Anne Peace 
Theresa Houston 

Sylvia Shackles 
Joanne Story 

Deacon Shawn Souder 
Mary MacDermott 
Paul and Cynthia 

Mantha 

Lauren and Sarah 
McDonald 

Samantha Glashan 

Sunday, June 17 
8:30 a.m. 

Marguerite and Jill 
Whiteland 

Judy Publow 
Debbie Zabloski 

Deacon Shawn Souder 
Marc and Phyllis Dennis 

Margaret Bougie 

Grace Whiteland 
Evan Duffy 

Sunday, June 17 
10:00 a.m. 

Lloyd and Judy 
Clayton 

Doug and Mary Roughton 

Deacon Shawn Souder 
Mary Gilliard 

Doug Roughton 
Maureen Laurin 

Isabelle and Liam 
Heffernan 

. 
CONFIRMATION THANK YOU: Thanks to all who helped 
in various ways to make such a joyous day. Thanks to the 
St. John Bosco Choir, all ministers at Confirmation, the 
Parish staff, the Knights of Columbus, the Catholic 
Women’s League, J.L. Jordan, Ange Gabriel and St. John 
Bosco Schools and staff, the Parish community and 
especially the prayer sponsors and above all, 
Archbishop Brendan O’Brien. 
 
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY:  Prayerful best wishes to all who 
are celebrating wedding anniversaries in June: 
Peter and Lanna Murphy      12 years June 10 
Neil and Margaret Cameron      57 years June 17 
Allan and Mary Ferguson      33 years June 22 
Larry and Lorraine Horahan      29 years June 24 
Robert and Laura Noonan      63 years June 25  
 
PARISH PICNIC – SAVE THE DATE:  Please mark your 
calendars for the St. John Bosco Parish Barbecue and 
Picnic – Sunday, June 24

th
 after the 10:00 a.m. Mass.  

The Parish Pastoral Council will provide hamburgers, 
hotdogs and drinks.  Sign-up sheets for appetizers/snacks, 
salads and desserts are in the atrium.  What a great way to 
meet and greet your fellow parishioners!  If anyone has a 
barbecue for us to use for this picnic, please contact the 
parish office. 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:  A reminder to all members of 
the Knights of Columbus that the last meeting of the 
Fraternal Year is on June 12 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
SPECIAL COLLECTION FOR EDUCATION OF 
SEMINARIANS:  Next weekend there will be a special 
collection for the education of our seminarians on June 16-
17.  Please use the designated envelopes for this collection 
and support the essential need to prepare new priests. 
 
MEALS ON WHEELS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: (CPHC) 
Community and Primary Health Care is a registered 
charitable organization dedicated to improving the life of  
seniors and their families. CPHC is in need of volunteers 
who can deliver hot meals to home-bound, frail seniors and  
 

 
persons with disabilities in the homes. Hot meals are 
delivered from Monday to Friday (except on holidays) over  
the noon hour. Volunteers may sign up to be a driver or a 
‘runner’. Volunteers choose how often they are able to be 
on the schedule (weekly, bi-weekly, monthly, or as a 
backup).  All volunteers must go through a screening 
process. If you can help email volunteerism@cphcare.ca or 
call 613-342-3693. 

PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD OF THE LORD:  
PROCLAMATION* is the public reading of the Old and 
New Testaments of the Holy Bible.  It is a cooperative effort 
by the Canadian Bible Society and the local churches to 
raise the profile of the Bible and to encourage Canadians to 
explore the riches and relevance of the Scriptures.  It will 
take place at four local churches on June 18 -22, 2018.  
For further details contact Lesley Rusk at 613-345-5909. 

CURSILLO WEEKEND FOR WOMEN TO BE HELD IN 
KINGSTON: A Women's Cursillo Weekend will be held at 
Providence Spirituality Centre from August 9-12, 2018 
(inclusive). For more information, please contact Diane 
Foley at 613.546.6224 / mfoley8@cogeco.ca or Lionel 
Ryan at 613.634.9588 / RyanLionel07@gmail.com 

WOMEN’S FALL RETREAT: Register early for this 
Women’s Fall Retreat – September 21 – 23 at Glen House 
Resort in Gananoque. For more information go to 
http://womensfallretreat.com or call Annette 613-258-7885. 
 
JOKE OF THE WEEK:  A pious man, who had reached the 
age of 105 suddenly stopped going to synagogue.  
Alarmed by the old fellow's absence after so many years of 
faithful attendance, the Rabbi went to see him. He found 
him in excellent health, so the Rabbi asked, "How come 
after all these years we don't see you at services 
anymore?”  The old man lowered his voice. "I'll tell you, 
Rabbi," he whispered.  "When I got to be 90, I expected 
God to take me any day.  But then I got to be 95, then 100, 
then 105.  So, I figured that God is very busy and must 
have forgotten about me, and I don't want to remind Him. 
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